

Our Mission: Providing quality services through responsible leadership, innovation and the cooperation of dedicated people

Date: Feb. 9, 2021

Contact: Yvonne Klinnert, Public Information Manager

Phone: 651-430-6026, after hours 952-807-3723 E-mail: yvonne.klinnert@co.washington.mn.us

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

The following actions were taken at the Feb. 9, 2021, Washington County Board of Commissioners meeting at the Government Center in Stillwater, Minnesota

County Board accepts donations to county during 2020 fourth quarter

The Washington County Board of Commissioners accepted donations to the county Feb. 9 that were received in the fourth quarter of 2020.

The Library received a number of cash donations, totally almost \$2,200, through memorial donations and donations given to support "take and make" programs that allow for at-home library programs.

The parks received donations for trail enhancement and exhibit donations for the Historic Courthouse's most recent exhibit, totaling about \$3,775.

The Sheriff's Office received \$1,000 from the grand opening of a Kwik Trip store in Lake Elmo that was given in support of local communities. The Sheriff's Office also received riot control gear, a flotation system, and batteries for AEDs, with the value of just more than \$16,740.

The commissioners were provided with a report of all in-kind and cash donations that the county received in all of 2020, which totaled \$65,463.79.

Contact: Yvonne Klinnert, Public Information Manager, 651-430-6026

County Board approves contracts with hotels for shelter

The Washington County Board of Commissioners approved contracts Feb. 9 with hotels in the county, in the estimated amount of \$450,000, to provide emergency COVID shelter through June 30.

The County Board had previously approved the continuation of the COVID emergency shelter hotel program and allocated funds to support it. Money from the Minnesota Department of Human Services is supporting the county's ability to continue its COVID emergency shelter hotel program. Block room rates were negotiated with each hotel.

Contact: Tom Adkins, Community Services Director, 651-430-6902

County will receive \$7.8 million to provide emergency rental assistance

Washington County will receive \$7.8 million from the federal government to provide rental assistance to county residents affected by the COVID-19 pandemic.

The County Board accepted the funding Feb. 9.

The federal government passed the Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2021 at the end of December to address the on-going impacts of the coronavirus pandemic. Among other items, it provides emergency rental assistance funds to states and local governments that exceed a certain population threshold, which Washington County does, making it eligible for the rental assistance funds. The board also approved the hiring of county staff members to administer the program.

Contact: Tom Adkins, Community Services Director, 651-430-6902

County approves MOVE Washington County Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan

The Washington County Board of Commissioners approved the MOVE Washington County Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan Feb. 9.

The plan establishes a shared vision for a connected, convenient, and attractive network of trails, roadways, and on-street facilities throughout the county.

The need for a county bicycle and pedestrian plan emerged from work on the Washington County 2040 Comprehensive Plan and the 2016 Washington County Resident Survey. They revealed a growing demand for safe and connected non-motorized transportation options for community members and visitors throughout the county. MOVE Washington County is a plan with policy and implementation recommendations focused on enhancing and growing the county bicycle and pedestrian network.

Contact: Emily Jorgensen, Planner II, 651-430-4338

County will submit Square Lake Special Recreation Feature plan to Met Council

Washington County will submit the Square Lake Special Recreation Feature master plan to the

Metropolitan Council for review and approval, after the County Board approved the submittal Feb. 9.

A master plan, approved by the County Board and Metropolitan Council, is needed to provide

direction for future park development and make proposed improvements eligible for regional funding.

The plan, developed by the county, provides long-term planning and implementation guidance for the

park capital improvements, acquisitions, natural resource management, and overall development to

create a regional park that meets the needs of Washington County's future park users.

Located in May Township, Square Lake park is a regional feature renowned for its access to some of

the clearest waters in the metropolitan region. The park offers a popular swim beach and lake access

for boats, scuba divers, paddle boarders, and more.

The plan provides guidance on the future boundary of the park, park improvements, uses, facilities,

and natural resource management.

Contact: Connor Schaefer, Planner II, 651-430-4303